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WAITROSE


The management at the local supermarket have been very generous to the Residents’ Association and now this has been extended to allow us to have our own letter box and notice board in the store. It is situated on the pillar next to the cash machine and near to the customer services desk. Please use this box, which will be emptied regularly, for any correspondence, including your subscriptions, and this will allow the staff to continue their work without interruptions.


This together with the development of the web site will, we hope, improve communication between your committee and the residents.


Should you wish to use the notice board mentioned above to publicise an event happening within the village for up to 10 days, please contact the chairman direct.





2009 NOTCUTTS SUMMER GARDEN COMPETITION


This year is the Notcutts Summer Garden Competition and will have a special emphasis on tubs and hanging baskets. All front gardens of properties which receive this newsletter are automatically entered. Judging of the competition will be done during July. A representative of Notcutts has agreed to do the final judging with the presentations being made early Autumn.


The winner will receive the Notcutts Perpetual Cup, a commemorative plaque and generous Notcutts vouchers. The second and third prizes winners also receive a plaque and Notcutts vouchers. All other recommended gardens will receive a certificate. 


Our thanks to Notcutts for continuing to support this biennial event.
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COMMITTEE


This is the first newsletter since our AGM and we were pleased to welcome Jenny Plunkett on to the committee. Unfortunately Marie Underwood and Nerys Griffiths had tendered their resignations and were thanked for the valued contributions they had made to the committee meetings especially Nerys for her subscription recording and newsletter distribution.


The committee members are now Gerald Cooke (chairman) 453164; Thelma Cooke (treasurer); Hilary Goodson; Barbara Heighes; Margaret Kearn; Gareth Phillips; Jean & Michael Phillips; Jenny Plunkett and Diane Varvel. Thanks also to Barbara for volunteering to be our secretary.








GENERAL INFORMATION


The Home Watch has been running a campaign to emphasise the importance of not allowing anyone you don’t know into your house without first carefully checking their identity.


‘Cold Calling’ has grown recently and small areas can now register to be ‘No Cold Calling Zones’ – hence our survey in our web site. Individuals can register not to receive unsolicited house calls by calling freephone: 0800 398 893. If sufficient numbers in a locality agree to become a ‘no cold calling zone’, then your committee would be willing to help set it up.


Another useful telephone number is 08704 443 969 if you receive ‘silent calls’ and wish to complain. Further if you would like to register not to receive unsolicited mail write to: Mail Preference Service, Freepost 22, London W1E 7EZ. 








